

SFS Inc. Trail Association
General Membership Meeting
02/01/22
7 pm
Garrison Golf Course

All officers answered roll call with the exception of Brock H, who was out of town. Members present were Eden B, Jeremy K, Heather S, Brent S, Dani H, Alec K, Shelby S, Torrey S, Marty M, Travis K, Kane K, Matt M, Josh R, Josh K, and Lance Z.

Last months minutes were individually read over. Marty made a motion to approve January membership minutes, 2nd by Lance, motion carried.

Dani made a motion to approve January special meeting minutes, 2nd by Torrey, motion carried.

Eden submitted a \$10 reimbursement request for SOS annual filing fee. Dani made a motion to approve reimbursement, 2nd by Heather, motion carried.

Three SFS members (Travis K, Josh K, and Lance Z), each put forth \$2000 to purchase a Piston Bully groomer with plans to lease it to the club. The club will be responsible for all maintenance and the groomer will only be used for club use.

Another SFS member (Josh R) pledged \$2000 to a maintenance fund for the groomer.

Lance made a motion to lease the piston bully, 2nd by Heather, motion carried.

We discussed a donation to Gaylen Scheresky for pulling out the groomer. Marty made a motion to donate \$200, Jeremy 2nd, motion carried.

Lance made a motion ongoing to donate \$200 to whomever pulls out the groomer if it gets stuck, Heather 2nd, motion carried.

Heather made a motion for a lifetime active membership to Lance Z, Josh K, Travis K, and Josh R, Eden 2nd, motion carried.

The club discussed putting in an application for a GAIA \$3000 donation.

Trail conditions were fairly good, west was good, east is getting pretty bare. There is a stop sign missing by Slettens, and a Chevron down by Heuttles.

We discussed checking to see how many people would come this way, and be willing to help with signing if we connected our trail into the Sawyer trail. Dale Deibert will be inquiring on this.

Jared Billadeau talked to one of the members and mentioned that we could possibly go around the back side of Van Pedersons farm instead of the front as that is where there continues to be snow drifting & DOT snow blowing is a hazard for the trail. We would have to get a land lease from Jerry Yahnke as he is the land owner, this will be discussed more in the future.

The treasurer reported we have \$7143.63 in our checking account.

Activities committee reported that we raised over \$15,000 to the Tom Diffely family with more donations still trickling in.

Dani made a motion to donate \$150 to the Douglas Sportsmans for the use of their food trailer for the above benefit, Jeremy 2nd, motion carried.

Our fun run was a success, no issues, no wrecks, fun was had by all. Eden won high roll and highest score and donated back to the activity department \$285 for Pit Stop food shack equipment. Brian Berg won low roll and low score.

Our next monthly meeting will be held March 1st, location TBA.

Lance made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Marty, motion carried.